## SIERRA LEONE NURSES ASSOCAITION - National Secretariat



14 Thomas Street Freetown Sierra Leone P O Box 521

Tel: +23275385905

Email: sierrsleonenursesassociation@yahoo.com

The Minister of Health Ministry of Health and Sanitation 4<sup>th</sup> Floor, Youyi Building Brookfields Freetown. 15<sup>th</sup> July 2022

Dear Sir,

## RE: LETTER REQUESTING IMPROVEMENT OF CONDITIONS OF SERVICE FOR NURSES

I write with reference to the above subject matter and to bring to your notice about the deduction of the PAYE from the nurses' allowances in the month of May 2022 and onwards without informing us as key stakeholders and beneficiary about such an action. This has caused serious impact on our earnings bearing in mind the increasing cost of living. You will agree with me that even before these deductions were made, nurses have been finding it difficult to cope considering the harsh economic situation in Sierra Leone.

If I may recall, representatives of the interim executive of the Sierra Leone Nurses Association have attended two meetings to discuss the aforementioned. Firstly, it was at the ministry of Health and Sanitation conference room and the other was at the premises of the Senior Adviser to President, Mr. John Oponjo Benjamin. It is unfortunate that since those meetings were held, much has not happened and this indicates that the issue at hand has not been accorded the importance and seriousness it deserves.

Hon Minister Sir, it is against this backdrop that the general membership of the Sierra Leone Nurses Association now outlines the following for your prompt attention and action:

- A fifty percent (50%) salary increment for all nurses irrespective of cadre be effected without further delay
- Basic consumables be made available to nurses to enable them carry out their daily nursing activities in their respective facilities at all times.
- There is need to initiate and implement as a matter of urgency a Health Insurance Scheme for all nurses
- A one hundred percent (100%) increment to the transport and remote allowances.

Please be informed that the Sierra Leone nurses Association stands ready and available for dialogue and a negotiated settlement to the issues outlined above, and a window period of a fortnight is respectfully accorded to your honourable Minister to revert.

Thank you for your continued support and cooperation.

Dr. Lawrence Sao Babawo

2 bans

Interim Chair-Sierra Leone Nurses Association

Copy:

The Minister of Finance

The Senior Adviser to the President – Mr. John Oponjo Benjamin

The Chief Nursing and Midwifery Officer

The President – Sierra Leone Postgraduate College of Nursing and Midwifery

The Chair – West African College of Nursing and Midwifery